
KEYSTONE COUNCIL No. 113, A.M.D. 

May 5, 2001 

Masonic Temple, Dover, Delaware 

 

Keystone Council No. 113 was opened in form at 11:00 am with the following officers present: 

 

Sovereign Master  John B. Dorsey 

Senior Warden  James A. Pletz 

Junior Warden  Haywood I. Buck, Jr. 

Secretary-Treasurer Mark E. Irwin, P.S.M. 

Senior Deacon  Wayne Schutz 

Junior Deacon  James Elliott 

Chaplain  Carl V. Dreisbach. Jr. 

Sentinel   Harry M. Sullivan - pt 

 

Members present as per register. (16) Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was done. 

The Sovereign Master welcomed all present. 

 

PSM Warren F. Schueler, Sr. presented M.W. Charles H. Lengel, Jr., Grand Master of Masons in Delaware to the 

altar where he was accorded grand honors. SM Dorsey then presented PSM Lengel his membership card for the Red 

Branch of Eri. 

 

The Treasurer reported $146.01 in the checking account and $996.52 in the savings account. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to meet the same date as the other bodies, which was determined to be 

October 27, 2001, in the Masonic Temple, Wilmington, Delaware immediately following the closing of Blue Hen 

Council #388. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to allow the Secretary to pay any necessary bills that may arise between 

now and the next meeting with a report to be given at that meeting. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to amend the By-laws to change the dues to $6 plus Grand Council 

assessment and the fee for investiture to $50. This had been proposed in the preceding meeting. 

 

SM Dorsey recognized the following PSMs: Sullivan, Scarlott, Irwin, Patterson, Littleton, Schueler, Lengel and 

Atkinson. 

 

The following dignitaries were introduced: 

 

Ill Harold T.J. Littleton, 33
rd

 Degree, A.A.S.R. for the Northern Masonic Jurisdiction and Active Emeritus 

Ill. Warren F. Schueler, Sr. 33
rd

 Degree, A.A.S.R. for the Northern Masonic Jurisdiction and Active Emeritus 

R.P. Mark E. Irwin – General Grand Captain of the Guard, General Grand Council of Cryptic Masons International 

Eminent Harry M. Sullivan, Jr., Personal Representative District #4, Knights of the York Cross of Honor 

 

Discussion was held about conferring some of the other degrees at future meetings. The Sovereign Masters of the 

two Councils will confer on the approach for the coming meetings. 

 

The minutes of the meeting were read and approved as read. 

There being no further business, the Council was closed in form at 11:30 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

        
Mark E. Irwin, P.S.M. 

Secretary 

 


